
Email:  opd@opd.wa.gov 

 

  
 

WASHINGTON STATE  
OFFICE OF PUBLIC DEFENSE 

(360) 586-3164 
FAX (360) 586-8165 

 

711 Capitol Way South • Suite 106 • P.O. Box 40957 • Olympia, Washington 98504-0957 

 

September 17, 2021 

 

via email: supreme@courts.wa.gov  

 

The Honorable Justice Charles W. Johnson 

The Honorable Justice Mary Yu 

Supreme Court Rules Committee 

c/o Clerk of the Supreme Court 

PO Box 40929 

Olympia, WA 98504-0929 

 

 Re: Proposed amendments to GR 31 (Access to Court Records) and CrR 2.1 (Use of Initials) 

 

Dear Justices Johnson, Yu and Members of the Rules Committee: 

  

As the Director of the Office of Public Defense, I write to express my support for the proposed 

amendment to rule GR 31 which governs the distribution of juvenile court records. The proposed 

amendment will protect young people from the unnecessary and harmful electronic distribution of 

these records.   

   

I also support the amendments to CrR 2.1 and GR 31 to require the use of initials in all trial level 

pleadings. Both of these amendments will enhance a young person’s ability to gain access to 

educational, employment and housing opportunities. 

  

I respectfully urge you to adopt proposed amendments to rule GR 31and CrR2.1.     

 

Best regards,  

 

  

Larry Jefferson 

Director 

mailto:supreme@courts.wa.gov


From: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK
To: Linford, Tera
Subject: FW: Letter in Support of Proposed Rule Amendments
Date: Friday, September 17, 2021 10:15:00 AM
Attachments: OPD LETTER IN SUPPORT.pdf

 
 

From: Tracy Sims [mailto:Tracy.Sims@opd.wa.gov] 
Sent: Friday, September 17, 2021 10:06 AM
To: OFFICE RECEPTIONIST, CLERK <SUPREME@COURTS.WA.GOV>
Cc: George Yeannakis <George.Yeannakis@opd.wa.gov>
Subject: Letter in Support of Proposed Rule Amendments
 
External Email Warning! This email has originated from outside of the Washington State
Courts Network.  Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender, are
expecting the email, and know the content is safe.   If a link sends you to a website where you
are asked to validate using your Account and Password, DO NOT DO SO! Instead, report the
incident.

 

Good morning.
 
Please see the attached letter from OPD Director, Larry Jefferson, supporting proposed
amendments to GR 31 and CrR 2.1.
 
Thank you,
 
Tracy Sims, Executive Assistant (she/her)
Washington State Office of Public Defense
PO Box 40957 Olympia, WA 98504-0957
Desk: (360) 586-3164 ext. 128
Cell: (360) 515-8711
 
Our mission is to implement the constitutional and statutory guarantees of counsel
and to ensure the effective and efficient delivery of indigent defense services funded by the
state.
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